Saddlebrook Golf Cart Use Policy

Please read and adhere to the following rules and regulations before operating a golf cart at Saddlebrook. The

safety of our golfers and staff is our top priority, improper cart use will result in expulsion from the property.

1.

Golfers must be 18 years of age in order to operate a cart at Saddlebrook. 16
and 17 year old’'s with a valid drivers license may operate a cart when
accompanied by a parent or legal guardian.

Weather and other conditions may cause cart use to be restricted. It is the
responsibility of the golfer to take notice of posted signs related to cart
conditions. Examples are “Cart Path Only” and “90-Degree Rule”. Please
consult front desk staff with any questions.

Front desk staff are empowered to direct cart use at their discretion. If
improper cart use is observed, staff may stop golfers on the course in order to
provide polite correction and guidance.

Damage to golf carts must be reported to course staff. Golfers who fail to
report damage to a golf cart may be subject to legal action.

A booking of 1-2 golfers reserves 1 golf cart. A booking of 3-4 golfers reserves
2 golf carts. Groups that request additional carts will be charged additional
cart fees. Staff may altogether decline to issue extra carts during busy periods
in order to prevent cart shortage.

In the event of habitual/flagrant misuse, staff may decline to issue carts to
particular individuals at their discretion.

Carts must be returned to the parking lot 15 minutes before sunset. Curfew
time will be posted at the front desk. Golf carts must be returned to the cart
wash area on the side of the clubhouse building.

The purpose of the golf cart is to make the golf experience easier and less
physically exhausting. Golfers observed using golf carts for anything but this
purpose will have cart privileges revoked.



